
 

 
 

 

  

 

REMINDER  -   Diaries to be signed and handed to form teachers on MONDAY!  

 admin@fiordlandcollege.school.nz       THURSDAY 07 MARCH 2019        Phone: 03 249-7819 

  FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

The weeks are racing by and already we 

are over half way through the first term.  
We have had some very successful events 

already, not least of which were the 
swimming sports last week, where our Head Girl, 

Georgia Mullally, broke not one, but five records.  Two 

of those records had been held for over 15 years.  Well 
done Georgia.  Thatôs quite an accomplishment. 

 
Yesterday we held our Team Triathlon events.  I have 

to say how mightily impressed I was at the level of 
participation.  It was stunning.  We had virtually full 

school participation  

 
I received this email from an Australian couple who 

walked the Kepler from 19-22 February:      
ñHaving spent three nights sharing huts with (your) 
group, we wanted to é commend the exemplary 
behaviour and attitude of the staff, students and 
chaperones that were on the walk. The group were 
respectful and pleasant throughout the three days, and 
they helped to make our own journey an absolute 
pleasure.ò  Thatôs definitely the kind of email I like to 
receive.  This is our expectation of our students and we 

can be proud that they live up to it.   

 
E haere rƃ  

Lynlee Smith 

QUOTE OF THE WEEK  

Do or Do not.  There is no try.  
ï Yoda, Star Wars, The Empire Strikes Back 

STREAM STUDY  

The Year 10 Science students are currently studying 

water quality, flow rates and a myriad of other factors to 
do with water quality.  They have been at the Upukerora 

River to practise stream evaluation and they will be 
heading into Fiordland and up the Milford Road in 

subsequent weeks to study two local streams and 

compare them as part of an NCEA Level 1 assessment. 

TE ANAU SCHOOL - ATHLETICS  

On Friday 08 March, the Primary School will be holding 

their Athletics Champs on the College grounds.  The 
entrance to be used by primary students, parents, 

caregivers and other spectators is via Tom Plato Drive.  
There is a gate/hole where gate could be, at the end of 

the field, by the Tom Plato Dr car parks.  

SPIRIT OF ADVENTURE  

During the summer holiday break two staff completed a 

one-day sailing adventure on the ñSpiritò, to experience 
part of what our students can access.  It is a truly 

amazing and once in a lifetime opportunity.  
 

If you are interested in your child being 

involved, please contact Shaun Cantwell 
on 027 2498687.  Students must be over 

16 and able to swim. 

CAREERS EXPO  

HOMEWORK CENTRE  

The weekly homework centre will restart on Wed 13 
March and runs from 3.20 - 4.30 pm.  Come to B1 for 

extra help or to complete your homework/assignments.  
Food is also supplied. 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES  

UPCOMING EVENTS  

SWIMMING CHAMPS  

Fri 08 Mar Careers Expo at school - 9am - 

12noon 

Wed 13 Mar Tako High School students arrive 

Thu 14 Mar Northern Primary Athletics 

Fri 15 Mar Southland Secondary Athletics - IVC 

Sat 16 Mar SISS Adventure Race - Cromwell 

The second big competition of the year was the 

Swimming Champs.  It was a great day with plenty of 
friendly ñHouseò rivalry!  Congratulations to all 

competitors and place getters.  House Points were: 
 

Hillary   754   Rutherford  591  
Mansfield   354   Batten   330  

There were five swimming records 

broken this year, by one outstanding 
competitor, Georgia Mullally.   

What a fantastic effort!  

 
 Over 15 Girlsô 50m Freestyle record with a time of 32.01  
(previously held by Georgia Mullally 32.24 - 2017) 

¶ Over 15 Girlsô 100m Freestyle record with a time of 

1:11:37  (previously held by Georgia Mullally 1:13.49 - 
2018) 

¶ Over 15 Girlsô 25m Backstroke record with a time of 

17:13  (previously held by Georgia Mullally 18.13 - 2017) 

¶ Over 15 Girlsô 50m Backstroke record with a time of 

37:24 (previously held by Fran Cox 38.06 - 2007) 

¶ Over 15 Girlsô 50m Breaststroke record with a time 

of 43:25 (previously held by Renee Walker 44.04 - 2000) 

 
Congratulations and Well Done Georgia!  

RECORDS BROKEN  

Winton Football Club:  Player registrations for all ages are 
now being taken online using this link: https://mycomet -
oceania.analyticom.de/en/login. Anyone interested in joining 
the club for the 2019 season please complete the registration 
process by 10 March. 

 
Parent Talks:   
Tweens to teens - with Christian Gallen from The Parenting 
Place.  7.30-9pm Tuesday 9 April at Lakeside Presbyterian 
Church, 112 Te Anau Terrace.  $5 Koha appreciated. 
Tricky Teens - with Christian Gallen from The Parenting Place.  
7.30-9pm Wednesday 10 April at Lakeside Presbyterian Church, 
112 Te Anau Terrace.  $5 Koha appreciated. 
For more details about these events, or to RSVP, please contact 
Lakeside Presbyterian Church: lakesidechurch@xtra.co.nz or 
phone 03 249 7174.  

Swimming Champs 2019  

Under 12 Boys  

1st  Harry Excell 

2nd  Jack Riordan 

3rd  Callum McMurtrie 

Under 12 Girls  

1st  Brooklyn Day 

2nd  Gabbie Soper 

3rd=  
Chelsea Ledington & 
Erin Murdoch 

Under 13½ Boys 

1st  Riley Taylor 

2nd  Lije Day 

3rd  Max Kempthorne 

Under 13½ Girls  

1st  Tessa Gamble 

2nd  Jorja Brown 

3rd  Brooke Scott 

Under 15 Boys  

1st  Bailey Taylor 

2nd  Hallum Meskauskas 

3rd  Bronson Horrell 

Under 15 Girls  

1st  Madie Wilson 

2nd  Franki Campbell 

3rd  Fern Calder 

Over 15 Boys  

1st  Haydn Shepherd-Oates 

2nd  Riku Darroch 

3rd  Jake Tither 

Over 15 Girls  

1st  Georgia Mullally 

2nd  Sam Britton 

3rd  Lucy Schuck 
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